
  

                                                      

Sellersville Park & Recreation Board 

Lake Lenape Scout Cabin, Sellersville, PA  18960 

        

August 6, 2019 

6:00 O’clock P.M. 

         

The regular bimonthly meeting of the Sellersville Park and Recreation Board was called to order by 

Chair, Kathleen Hallman at the stated time at the above time and location. 

 

 

ROLL CALL: 

 

Members in attendance were: 

  

Chair   : Kathleen Hallman 

Co-Chair  : Linda Hufnagle 

Secretary  : Kathleen Fretz 

     Antonia Buck 

     Barbara Hufnagle 

     David Hufnagle  

     Thomas Hufnagle 

     Janice MacKenzie   

     Mark Moore 

 

Members Absent :  

      

Borough Manager : David J. Rivet 

 

 

MINUTES 

 Ms. J. MacKenzie made a motion that the minutes of the June 4, 2019 meeting be approved. Motion 

was seconded by A. Buck and the motion carried with all in favor. 

 

LABYRINTH 

Claudine Schuster reviewed plans to install a labyrinth in the park land next to the National Guard 

Armory. The plans include planting between 75 - 100 boxwoods and arborvitae. She and her husband 

would install and maintain the labyrinth. Park & Recreation members visited the site where Ms. 

Schuster and her husband had marked off the area to be developed. J. MacKenzie moved to approve the 

labyrinth installation. Motion was seconded by A. Buck and approved with all in favor. 

 

FIVE YEAR PLAN 

Chair Hallman stated that a part of the Revitalization Committee recommendation for improvements to 

the borough, is for the Parks and Recreation Committee to develop a Five Year Plan for improvements 

to the park and playground. Some of the suggestions include additional walking paths around the 

Veteran’s Memorial and towards the lake; gardens; install a pond by the little league fields; new 

playground equipment; new Christmas tree; replace lights at tennis courts; enlist volunteers to clean-up 

park and add more hammocks. 

 

 

 



  

 

 

HOLIDAY DECORATING AWARDS 

Committee discussed ordering the awards to be given out for prizes for the 2019 Holiday Decorating. 

The Committee decided to go with the teardrop shaped one. 

 

HOLIDAY STREET DECORATIONS 

Chair Hallman showed the Committee the two styles of decorations purchased: cascading stars and a 

snowflake. The decorations are used and require some refurbishing. Mr. Moore took a snowflake home 

to work on refurbishing it to see how much work is involved. 

 

HALLOWEEN PARTY VS PARADE 

Committee discussed the possibility of holding a Halloween Party instead of a parade. Weather has not 

always made the parade possible and the number of participants has dropped. Some ideas discussed 

include having it at the Fire Hall with games, a haunted house, decorating pumpkins or masks. The 

Committee decided to not have trophies this year. 

 

WINTERFEST TROLLEYS 

Manager informed Committee that he had received a contract document from Choo Choo Trolley for 

four trolleys for the Winterfest event, December 3, 2019.  

 

ADJOURNMENT 

There being no additional matters to come before this meeting of the Park and Recreation 

Board, Chairperson Hallman declared this meeting duly adjourned at 8:00 P.M. The next scheduled 

meeting will be September 3, 2019 at Sellersville Borough Hall. 

 

                  

               

      By:  __________________________ 

         Kathleen Fretz 

                       Secretary                      


